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All Residents and Business Occupiers 
London SW17

Dear Resident or Business Occupier,

Heaver Estate – Elmbourne Road Traffic Calming, SW17

Following on from the one-month trial of parking suspensions to reduce potential traffic conflict, 
the council would like to share with you the outcome.

As part of the investigation, traffic surveys, parking stress surveys, conflict surveys, and site 
observations were carried out to help assess the effectiveness of the trial. The council also 
reviewed a total of 139 responses from the online consultation and email feedback of the trial.

A fact sheet on the outcomes of the trial is overleaf or available online at:  
www.wandsworth.gov.uk/elmbourne-road 

Following detailed discussions with ward councillors and the Cabinet Member for Transport, the 
agreed approach is to suspend parking fronting the Common between Tooting Bec Road and 
Hillbury Road and 4 spaces between Bushnell Road and Bedford Hill. The suspension will be in 
operation between 7am and 7pm, Monday to Friday from 2nd September 2024 and statutory 
consultation on a permanent solution will commence from 12th September 2024. 

The statutory consultation proposals are as shown on the plan overleaf and below:

l	 Replace 39 parking bays located on the Common Side between Tooting Bec Road  
and Hillbury Road with a single yellow line restriction, operational between 7am and 7pm 
Monday to Friday;

l	 Replace 4 parking bays located between Bushnell Road and Bedford Hill with a single yellow 
line restriction, operational between 7am-7pm Monday to Friday

l	 Raised zebra crossing on Elmbourne Road at the junction with Louisville Road

l	 In addition to this the “No Motor Vehicles Except for Access” from 9pm to 2am will be 
removed from the Heaver Estate as it is no longer required and some residents report it 
prevents taxi pick up/drop off

Continues overleaf



The council will be holding two drop-in sessions at The Tooting Bec Lido Pavilion to explain the 
investigation and proposals at the stated times below:

l	 Weekday - 17 September 4pm-7pm

l	 Weekend - 28 September 1pm-4pm
We will be advertising the Notice of Proposal for the Traffic Management Order in the 
Wandsworth Times on Thursday 12 September 2024, allowing a period of 21-days statutory 
consultation from that date.

Depending on the representations received, it is anticipated that the new single yellow lines could 
be introduced during the Autumn 2024. 

Should you have any comments about the proposals, please email 
ElmbourneRoad@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk quoting reference W/ECS/TMO2060. 

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Yours faithfully,

Henry Cheung
Head of Engineering (group 3)
Environment & Community Services Directorate
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